TBB tA, HA, WELK.

Fire Report February 2023

Dear Town Board and administration,

As most of you are or have been aware, I've been on an excused absence from most duties as fire chief for the bulk of January and beginning of February. Joan has been enduring a long journey to what, in turn, became a miracle for her. To respect her privacy, I will try not to be the one giving out the details. When all is done and said, she will absolutely be sharing the gift she received, and there's talk she will want to educate others. I have, of course, been her caregiver throughout this with lots of help.

This week Thursday we will be returning to the island and I will resume full duties as chief, even though I haven't missed much thanks to all this technology we have.

This report not being shared with the Gazette.

Be safe.

Respectfully yours, Rick Reichkitzer Fire chief/Town of La Pointe

